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CRPTO General Board Meeting 

9/9/2020 
 
Meeting called to order at approximately 9:30am by Nikki Forman, CRPTO President 
 
        CRPTO Board Members Present:   Excused Absence:  

Nikki Forman, President  

Stephanie Larscheid, Exec. VP 
 

Christine Deaton, VP Communications  

Ashley Blackman, Secretary  

Nicole Cusano, VP Events  

Meredith Abramson, VP Fundraising 
 

Melissa Price, VP Membership  

Amy Floyd, VP Volunteers Elementary 
Robyn Wallace, VP Volunteers Middle  

 

Shannon Miyahira-Fraser, Treasurer  

Toni Chang, Asst. Treasurer 
 
 

Stephanie Chura, Spirit Wear 
 

 

Lindsey Harrington, VP Campus Support  

Carly Parkhill, Past President  
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Welcome 
 
Nikki Forman, President, Welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 
Principal Update: 
 
Mr. Eyerman gave an update about Coffee with the Principal that was held last week. He hopes to 
have some guidance on coming back to school from tonight’s board meeting. Mr. Eyerman and Ms. 
Scharff have been able to join EDL classes online.  
Mr. Eyerman discussed AZ Merit testing in the spring and said it will not be cancelled. 
Copper Ridge has lost some families due to the current circumstances related to EDL. He 
emphasized that he is here to support all families and hopes that families talk to him or Ms. Scharff 
before they decide to leave.  
Mr. Eyerman is encouraging families to stay in touch with him and the district throug the Lets Talk 
App. He also said that emailing is also a great way to get in touch with him. 
On a positive note, there have been a lot less issues with technology since the beginning of the 
year. There will be Kindergarten orientation next week. ¼ of the class will attend each day for four 
hours at a time.  
 
Amy Floyd – Room Mom 
 
Amy introduced herself and encouraged families to email her with any questions about 
volunteering or Room Mom related questions.  
 
 
Events - Meredith 
 
Meredith explained due to circumstances nothing is set in stone yet. She announced an upcoming 
outdoor Yoga event in November where there will be two different yoga sessions and Vita Sana 
will also be there to sell their clothing.  
Another possible upcoming event will be held at Top Golf with safety measures put into place. 
There will also be an auction/raffle at this event. 
 
 
 
Book Fair – Stephanie Halverson 
 
There will be an online book fair Monday September 14th-27th. There will be free shipping to your 
home for orders over $25. The link to access the book fair will be live on the 14th and the link will 
be emailed to teachers and staff to send out to the families. If families would like to purchase their 
teachers books they can place it with their order. 
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Spirit Wear- Stephanie Chura 
 
Spirit wear is for sale on the Membership Toolkit Website. Stephanie will have a table set up 
outside the office on Fridays from 2pm-3pm for families to pick up their spirit wear orders. The 
first week back to school will be spirit week! 
 
ESF – Nikki (Melissa absent) 
 
Nikki discussed the importance of ESF. ESF funds are used to cover things that the school district 
does not cover such as campus security, Aides, folders, reading intervention, teacher 
reimbursement for materials benefiting students and online programs. Families can donate to the 
ESF funds at www.crpto.membershiptoolkit.com 
 
 
Closing – Nikki 
 
Nikki closed by thanking everyone for coming. She also reminded everyone that September 16th is 
early release and September 28 is a district recess. 
 
 
Minutes submitted by: 
 Ashley Blackman                   
Ashley Blackman, 2020-2021 CRPTO Secretary 
 
Approved by: 
                 Nikki Forman     
Nikki Forman, 2020-2021 CRPTO President 


